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2025 ANZAC ASSEMBLY 

NKPS held a commemorative ANZAC Day service on Friday 11th April which was well 

attended by many parents and friends of the school.  

The school councillors were responsible for conducting the service and special mention 

to our guest, Flying Officer Mr Nicholas Aristides. 

Two students from each class laid a wreath beneath the school flagpoles and a minute’s 

silence was observed. 

Thank you again to all our students and families who attended this event. 

 



Term 2 Planner 

WEEK MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

2 
May 5 

Mothers Day 

Stall 

6 Student Games & 

Parent Free Coffee 

@ 8am 

7 8 9 Assembly Rm 20 

Pre Primary Mothers 

Day Afternoon Tea 

3 
12 13 School Board @ 

6pm 

P&C @ 7pm 

14 15 16 

4 
19 20 21 Numero 

    Incursion 

22 23 Assembly Rm 9 

Eagles/Fever Cup  

 

          ANZAC Assembly Wreath Layers 

 

   

CANTEEN and UNIFORM SHOP NEWS 
For all of your online ordering please head to                                                               

https://spriggy schools.com.au.                                                                                                 
Orders must be received by 9am to be accepted online.  
The Canteen is open Monday to Friday from 8:15am for                                   

recess and lunch. 
Current Uniform Shop Hours  Tuesday: 8.25am-8.45am and Thursday: 

8.25am-8.45am reopening at 2.45pm-3.10pm. 

Room 2 Room 14 Room 21 

Evie Philip Oliver Kirk Harry Bloor 

Freddie Bloor Madelyn McLaughlin Celeste Western 

Room 8 Room 15 Bayley 

Costas Aristides Aubrey Hayes Saraya Herbert 

Takundiswa Kwaipa Indie Dunn Caleb Tonkin 

Room 9 Room 16 Shea 

Kody Cruickshank Ivy McCormack Halle Krishnan 

Mach Panchol Vihaan Jagtap Thomas Prosser 

Room 10 Room 17 Flanagan 

Tiana Johnson Izzy Miller Noah Ace 

Logan Morley Lewis Krishnan Ziva Rankin 

Room 11 Room 18  

Zeke Bailey Koby Gilbert  

Georgina Lewis Lola Stuart-Evans  

Room 12 Room 19  

Amelia Lewis Aysha Nathan  

Theo Andre Iveelt-od Ganzurkh  

Room 13 Room 20  

Zara Junker Akii Caba  

Kailash Balaguru Peyton Gilbert  

Kindergarten 2026     

Enrolments 

Expressions of            

interest for                    

enrolment into                

Kindergarten for 2026 

are now open at the 

front office on                

Campbell Street.                                                                                                             

This applies to          

children with birth 

dates  between                                                                   

01 July 2021 and        

30 June 2022     

 



From the Principal 
This morning we got off to a bright start with ‘YouthCare’ visiting our school and 

providing  games and breakfast snacks for the students, while the coffee van loaded up 

parents and staff with their morning fix. ‘YouthCare’ provide the chaplaincy service for 

many of our schools in this district and this was an occasion to both celebrate their 

service and bring our school community together.  We have been fortunate enough to 

have the expertise and caring nature of Mrs. Cynthia Payne throughout the last 10 

years. Cyndi is ever present and available as a friendly caring chaplain for our children 

to talk to. A job well done to both ‘YouthCare’ and Cyndi. 

 

At the end of last week we sent home notes for our upcoming swimming lessons. 

Learning to swim is an essential part of the Australian way of life and I encourage you 

to send your children along, even if they’re reluctant. Not every child knows what’s 

good for them!  

 

One of the complex parts of teaching is to provide for the varying ability levels within a 

class. Teachers are well-versed in differentiating, but as a school we also need to pro-

vide further intervention outside of the classroom. Towards the end of last term Math 

and English intervention groups were set up to provide additional small group work for 

those students in Year 1 and 2 that need a little extra. Along with this, we have our 

‘MiniLit’ for the junior students and ‘MultiLit’ for the older ones, to support progress in 

Reading and Spelling. We’re in a fortunate spot to have the expertise of our education 

assistants in delivering these programs and supplement the work teachers do in the 

classroom - thanks team. 
David Roberts - Principal 

  

Synergy Schools Solar Challenge  

Two Year 6 teams headed to the Synergy Schools Solar          

Challenge on Thursday of Week 9. We were the only school 

for both teams to make the grand final on the day. Coming in 

at 3rd and 4th, both teams made a very fast                                                

and competitive car.                                                                                                                  

Congratulations to those students who represented NKPS so 

well and a big thank you to Miss Battrick for  

organising the teams for this event. 

 



 

  

  

    Interschool Swimming Carnival 

Faction Captain News 
 

This term we have the Eagles/Fever Cup and 
the Winter Lightning Carnival for                        

the year 6s.  
 

We also have the Cross Country Carnival on 
Wednesday Week 10. There will be Cross 

Country training at 7:45am on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays starting in Week 6. 

 
By Hayley and Alex 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Student Council Corner 

Hello everyone, welcome back to term two, 
we hope you had an amazing holiday! 

This week we have Mother’s Day stall, there 
are a lot of cool things to get your caregiver. 

If you wish, please come and get some of 
these amazing options. 

Prices range from $1-$12 please come quick 
and thank you for supporting this event. 
It’s held in the hall and is a fundraiser for 

year 6 camp. 

Blue Letter Winners: Addison Armstrong, 
Tiana Johnson and Charlotte Free. 
Joke of the week. 
Why did the robber jump in the 
shower? 
He wanted a clean get away!  
 
Jett & Caitlin  

   ARTIST OF THE WEEK 

Last term a team of students from                                   

Yr 3–Yr 6 competed 

at the Interschool Swimming Carnival. 

NKPS had a fantastic day and every student                        

gave their very best. 

        Well done everyone. 


